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NMAC Correspondence 2017-16        July 14, 2017 

To:  Geographic Area Coordination Groups, Incident Management Teams, Communications Unit 

Leaders, and Communications Technicians 

From: National Multi-Agency Coordinating Group 

Subject:  Frequency Distribution Requirements and Air Tanker Base Directory Update 

 

The purpose of this memo is to provide information about new requirements for radio frequency 

distribution. It also serves to inform the community of the misprinted Air Tanker Base Directory and 

corrective action taken. 

All documents that contain frequencies must be labeled at the top and bottom of each page with a 

disclaimer that says, Controlled Unclassified Information//Basic. Steps are being taken to update I-Suite to 

meet these requirements in the future.  Additionally, work is being completed to edit any ICS forms hosted 

by NWCG while also coordinating with DHS/FEMA and FireScope. Any locally/personally controlled versions 

of ICS documents that you may have, that contain frequency information, must also display this disclaimer 

at the top and bottom of each page.  

Errors were found in the Air Tanker Base Directory printed May 2017. This issue has been corrected and the 

directory is being republished. Please ensure that the version dated “June 2017” is used. The corrected 

electronic version is currently on the NIFC FTP site as well as secure password protected sites at various 

GACCs. All versions now contain the Controlled Unclassified Information label. 

 
 /s/ Dan Buckley  
Chair, NMAC  
 

CC: GACC Center Managers 

 


